
No: PaKaPha/Ka-1/175 
Date: August 7, 2019 

To, 

 UNHCR Representative to Myanmar 
 No. 287, Pyay Road, Myaynigone, Sanchaung Township 
 YANGON 

 

Subject:  Tobacco Industry Report, referred in UNHCR Fact-Finding Mission’s Report 

 

Dear  Sirs, 

People’s Health Foundation (PHF), Myanmar, is a non-governmental Organization 
registered with the Ministry of Home Affairs since May 2013. The Foundation has been 
established to support and strengthen health development of Myanmar citizens by 
improving universal access to health care. 

This is in relation to the above UN-Fact Finding Mission’s Report (A/HRC/42/ 
CRP.3 dated 5 August 2019) p97-98, (https://www.ohchr.org/EN/HRBodies/HRC/ MyanmarFFM/ 
Pages/EconomicInterestsMyanmarMilitary.aspx), and the document issued by our Foundation – 
“Update on Tobacco Use, Tobacco Industry, and Tobacco Taxation in Myanmar, 2018” p13 
(https://phfmyanmar.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/ Acrobat-Document-3-1.pdf), on 
the information related to tobacco industry in Myanmar. 

PHF prepared and updated periodically on the status of tobacco use, tobacco 
industry and tobacco taxation in Myanmar for international and national audiences, using 
facts from various sources, both formal and informal. The paper is first prepared and 
published in 2015, and later updated in 2018.  PHF have great difficulties in getting the 
right information with appropriate sources on tobacco industries in Myanmar.  They are 
not transparent and not sharing information publically, especially information who they 
are, single owner or joint ventures (who are partners), how much they produce (quantity of 
tobacco products), what are their brands, etc. Financial information is more difficult to get.  
Most of the information come from informal sources, newspaper reports, and some 
government agencies, etc.  With the introduction of Special Good taxation Law in 2016, and 
subsequent Tax Administration Act in 2019, information on tobacco industries might be 
more accurate than before. This is in line with the Article 20 of the WHO Framework 
Convention for Tobacco Control. 

 

       2/- 

 

  

https://www.ohchr.org/EN/HRBodies/HRC/MyanmarFFM/Pages/EconomicInterestsMyanmarMilitary.aspx�
https://www.ohchr.org/EN/HRBodies/HRC/MyanmarFFM/Pages/EconomicInterestsMyanmarMilitary.aspx�



